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KnightLine Newsletter 
October 2017 

* Officers’ Meeting – Tuesday, October 17, 6-7pm, Dougherty Hall 

* Council Meeting – Tuesday, October 17, 7-8:30pm, Dougherty Hall  

 

Grand Knights Message 

Dear Brother Knights, 
October 1, 2017 is Respect Life Sunday. and October is Respect Life 
Month. As declared by the United States Council of Catholic Bishops 
USCCB, Respect Life Sunday is observed every year on the first Sunday in 
October (Respect Life Month). This year's theme, "Be Not Afraid," is 
featured October 2017 - September 2018. It’s very important that we lead 
the way as Catholic Knights to “Be Not Afraid” or hesitate to understand, 
value, and become engaged with supporting the God-given dignity of every 
person—which leads to protecting the gift of every person's life, from 
conception to natural death. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chaplain 

Fr Michael Costik 

585-394-1220 Ext. 31 
 

Grand Knight 

Brian Moser 

585-690-0200 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Dcn Mike McGuire 

585-229-5359 
 

Chancellor 

Jeff Gelinas 

585-943-6767 
 

Financial Secretary 
Robert Knopf 
585-281-3417 
 

Treasurer 

Bob Goodwin 

585-394-1336 
 

Recorder 

Bob Sieben 

585-394-3542 
 

Lecturer 

Open Position 

585-xxx-xxxx 
 

Advocate 

Arron Rovet 

937-305-5938 
 

Warden 

Richard Engel 

585-905-0822 
 

Inside Guard 

Paul Burke 

585-364-5054 
 

Outside Guard 

Paul Graves 

585-953-2136 
 

Trustee 3 Years 

Terry Noaker 

585-394-5822 
 

Trustee 2 Years 

Jim Angus 

585-360-6899 
 

Trustee 1 Year 

Gary Weidenborner 

585-398-3441 
 

District Deputy 
Scott Cunliffe 
585-355-3522 

Insurance Agent 
Greg Vowell 
585-733-4652 
 
 

Knights of Columbus 
 

Frank A Cutri Council #1445 

St Benedict’s Parish – St Mary’s & St Bridget’s 

PO Box 368, Canandaigua, NY 14424 
 

 

 

 

So you ask, ‘what are doing about this as 
a Council’? To kick it off, we are having a 
Respect Life prayer service at our 
Council’s Headstone Dedicated to the 
Unborn” on Sunday, October 1, 11:30am. 
Second, our Culture of Life Chairman, Bob 
Goodwin is working with Care Net. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

He will present how the Council can better support the Care Net Pregnancy 
Center, which provides FREE pregnancy tests, options counseling, referrals, 
post-abortion counseling and parenting classes. Care Net’s network has 
saved nearly 700,000 babies from abortion over the last 11 years. Locally, 
Care Net is the only agency or its kind and certainly worthy or our support.  

Third the Council is exploring what it would take to support Project Rachel at 
St Benedict’s Parish. Project Rachel is a confidential Catholic outreach 
ministry offering hope and healing to women and men hurting from past 
abortions. Project Rachel is named after the Old Testament figure Rachel, 
who weeps inconsolably for her children "who are no more" until God came 
to her, offering hope for her future. (Jeremiah 31:15-17).  

It’s going to be an awesome year! 

Vivat Jesus!  -Brian 
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Deputy Grand Knightôs Message 

Dear Brother Knights, 

Today 9/21/17 Catherine and I drove from Maine where we had been camping to Vermont to visit with 

her nephew, William and his bride of a little over a year, Brittany.  A few months back William, a 35-

year-old accomplished engineer with a promising career was diagnosed with an aggressive colon cancer 

that metastasized and spread. We visited him at the once dilapidated farm house they had bought and 

restored to a pristine condition both inside and out.  The visit started with a tour of the work that they had 

done, interrupted by reprimands to Bentley their rescue dog who wanted to know us better. Will’s 

acknowledgement that Bentley had lost the discipline and training that the dog had received prior to the 

focus being turned to Will’s treatment. They showed us the kitchen appliances that they had found, 

because Will liked to cook, and the layout of the dining area so he could serve his guests. Then upstairs 

they had bought an ornate bed frame on Craig’s List for $35 dollars and had painted a glossy white to 

match the decorum of their bedroom.  The floors had been sanded and polyurethaned with the help of 

Brittany’s parents to restore the oak on the first floor and the wide planked yellow pine on the second.  

Brittany’s father, Rick, who was visiting at the same time said they worked until 2:00 am on several 

occasions, just to finish what they had started, and asked themselves if they ever imagined that they 

would be doing anything like this at this stage in their lives. All the electric and plumbing had been 

replaced with modern fixtures sleekly designed but in a farm house sort of motif.   

At the time of our visit, Rick had contracted with a fellow who operated a mobile butcher shop to 

slaughter and process some meat chickens that Brittany was raising; sparing the laying chickens that had 

not yet begun to produce. Will gave the descriptions of the work that had been done outside including the 

chicken coop and then spoke of future projects like next year’s garden and an apple orchard with a blue 

berries patch on the hillside that would be lined up in such a way that they would cascade in orderly rows 

enhancing the view. He planned a patio at the top of the hill that would have seating situated to look 

down on the valley and the house.  He had shown us the garden they put in to “eat more healthily” and 

while we were looking at the row of tomatoes we heard the squawk of one of fifteen chickens that were 

being slaughtered.  He said that it was important to them to know where their food came from so Brittany 

takes care of the animals and “I do the garden”. 

Then when Brittany and her father were otherwise occupied with icing the chickens, Will sat down with 

his steroid swollen legs crossed and his emaciated arms folded said to us: “Since you have come today, I 

want to tell you that I am no longer in any treatment. My bilirubin readings are increasing rapidly and I 

am no longer eligible for any program.  They tell me that I have maybe two (choked and cleared his 

throat) to six weeks”.  Under his Boston Patriots baseball cap his eyes glistened and a tear came, but 

without hesitation he continued to describe in a matter of fact fashion, the prognosis. Just as he seemed to 

be finished telling the tell of the update and we were reeling in grief with him, and trying to express how 

much we admired him for his strength, faith and hope he had written about in emails to the long lists of 

recipients, when his cell phone rang.  When Will looked at the phone number he said, “I have to take 

this” he stood up and moved briskly to a more private location.   When he returned Brittany had joined us 

and Will told her that the Treatment Center had called to verify that he would not be returning.  Will then 

said that when he saw the Center’s number on his phone it sparked a temporary hope. He then gave an 

account of his last evaluation when it was determined that there was nothing more that could be done.  

The doctor who had come to know the family well over the months of treatment said to Will: “This is so 

unfair.  You would have had such a fantastic future.  I would be saying to God: what the f___ about all of 

this.”   Will said; “I don’t see it like that at all.  I’ve had a good life.  I am married to someone who I love 

and who loves me.  I had a great childhood with lots of friends and growing up in a great family with 

everything anyone could ask for.  I have no complaints.” 

So, you can draw much from this little episode, like that if you have ever been with people who know 

that they are dying, at any age, they still need to talk about how things will be in the future.  But the back 

longtime friend, Fr. Scott who was a priest of the Diocese of Burlington.  A young brilliant, social fellow 
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who was as excited to officiate as Brittany and Will were to get married.  The reception after the 

Wedding Mass was as perfectly them as imaginable.  It was held in partly restored three story barn rented 

for events like theirs that had been dressed up by them personally, so that each flight a new food or bar 

was available along with subdued jazz band playing the classics. Both their careers were well established 

and much of it was facilitated remotely so except for travel to sites for direct work, there was much time 

together, and the love they shared was conspicuous at the wedding and today.  It was conspicuous today 

as she looked up to him and he smiled and placed his arm on her shoulder.  Will is today a silhouette of 

who he had been as a 6’3” robust hockey player, broad shoulders and muscled, who could easily and 

often put his arm around Brittany’ shoulder as she stood 5’8” which he did today in our presence.  The 

cadence of his voice was the same as I recall it when he made his vows on the wedding day and his eyes 

shined out especially when he looked at Brittany and spoke of the times they had and the time to come. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Dcn. Michael  

Council #1445 Changes Meeting Days and Locations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Save the Dates! 

¶ September 30th – Officer Installation in St Mary’s Church at 9am 

¶ October 1st – Respect Life Sunday - Council #1445’s Prayer Service at the Headstone 

Dedicated to the Unborn (Color Corps requested) at 1:15pm 

¶ October 6th – First Friday Adoration 

¶ October 7th – 3rd Degree Exemplification in Ithaca  

¶ October 7th & 8th – Council Pulpit Message after all Masses and K of C 

Information Sessions to follow in Dougherty Hall and St Bridget’s Hall 

¶ October 9th – Columbus Day Ą Celebrate with Pride! 

¶ October 9th – Chapter Mass for the Deceased Knights at the Cathedral at 7pm, 

celebrated by Bishop Matano (Color Corps are requested – CC Gather is at 

6:30pm in the annex of the Cathedral) 

 Please note the change in meeting days beginning 
in October. One night – both meetings in a back to 
back format in Dougherty Hall. 

After much deliberation over schedules, availability 
of space, etc., the Council voted at last week’s 
meeting to have one meeting night, and to change 
our meeting night from Thursdays to the 3rd 
Tuesday of the month. The Officers’ meeting will 
be 6-7pm and the Council meeting from 7-8:30pm. 
It is also believed this format will help expedite 
proceedings during the Council meetings. 
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¶ October 17th – Council Officers’ Meeting at 6:00pm and Council Meeting at 7pm 

immediately following at 7pm. 

¶ October 28th – 4th Degree Exemplification in Auburn 

¶ The Council’s 5th Sunday Rosary – Sunday, October 31st in Halloran Chapel after 

9am Mass 

Ever lose your KnightLine Newsletter email or misplace your copy?  

You can find it and earlier issues by visiting the parish website and scrolling to the bottom of the 
Knights of Columbus page at https://stbenedictonline.org >> Ministries >> Social Justice >> 
Knights of Columbus. 

First Friday Adoration - Will You Spend an Hour with Me? 

 

 

 

 

 

Most hours have only two Eucharistic Guardians, but a few hours have only one guardian and 
some guardians are staying for two hours to ensure someone is with our Lord. Please consider 
spending hour or even a half-hour in Adoration. Bring a friend; this is an extraordinary 
opportunity for evangelization. If you would like to commit to a specific hour on a regular basis, 
please call Gene McCabe (585) 394-1494. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

 

 

 

  

Formation or 2nd Degree: Already taken your Admission Degree and want to move on, contact 
Brian Moser @ (585) 690-0200 or bmoser2012@gmail.com for dates and locations in 
Rochester. Brian will be happy to accompany you and others to take their Formation Degree.  

Knighthood or 3rd Degree: Many of you have already taken your Admission and Formation 
(1st and 2nd) Degrees. You have an opportunity coming up to take your Knighthood or 3rd 
Degree, Saturday, October 7th. This Degree is offered only twice a year in the Finger Lakes 
Chapter, which is essentially the Rochester Diocese. October 2017 3rd Degree is as follows: 

¶ Immaculate Conception Church Hall, 113 N. Geneva, St. Ithaca 

¶ Candidates to arrive by 11:00 am. Degree starts 11.30 am. 

¶ Dress code Business attire with Jacket. 

¶ Candidates should probably have an early lunch before they check-in. 
(Otherwise they'll have to wait until after -- probably 1:30 or 2:00.)  

If you decide to take your Knighthood Degree now, which is strongly encouraged by the Grand 
Knight, please contact Brian @ (585) 690-0200 or bmoser2012@gmail.com so he can arrange 

 
 

 

Just a reminder that Council #1445 is responsible for organizing and 
promoting 1st Friday Eucharistic Adoration at St Benedict’s Parish. 
The Blessed Sacrament now is changing locations at St Mary’s 
Church a couple of times on First Fridays. From 7:15am to 9:30am, 
Exposition of the Blessed sacrament will begin in the Chapel. After 
9am Mass in the Church, the Blessed Sacrament will be moved to 
the center alter till 3pm when the monstrance will be moved back to 
the Chapel. 

mailto:bmoser2012@gmail.com
mailto:bmoser2012@gmail.com
http://knightsofcolumbusoceanside.com/4thdegree.php
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your registration and carpooling as necessary from St Mary’s Church to save on transportation 
costs and for unity and fraternity, principles of the 2nd and 3rd Degrees. There will be a light 
reception and then we will return to Canandaigua. 

 

 

 

         

Perhaps you are a recent 3rd Degree or have been a 3rd for some time and would like to take 
the 4th Degree, the ultimate Degree of our Order. First, let’s first clarify a widely believed myth: If 
you become a 4th Degree, you must become a Color Corps member. Becoming a Color Corps 
member is strictly an option, not mandatory or automatic. You must request to become a 
member of the Color Corps. 

The next 4th Degree (Patriotic Degree) Exemplification occurs in this Diocese once a year in 
the fall. This year it is October 28th, 2017 and is as follows: 

¶ St Mary's Church, 15 Clark St., Auburn, NY 13021  

¶ The Honoree for this year's event is Bishop Salvatore Matano.  

¶ Registration for the Degree begins at 10:30am. Line-up for the Degree starts at 11:30am 

¶ Usual Dress Code is a black tuxedo with fold down collar (not a wing-tip), but a dark suit 
and tie will suffice when necessary or costs dictates 

¶ Candidates should probably have an early lunch before they check-in. 
(Otherwise they'll have to wait until after -- probably 1:30 or 2:00.) 

¶ The day includes ladies luncheon while the candidates take the Degree, a light reception 
following the Degree, Mass and formal Dinner with the Bishop. 

¶ Registration: should you decide that now is the time to finally take your Patriotic 4th 
Degree, please contact Brian Moser @ (585) 690-0200 or bmoser2012@gmail.com by 
October 15th to ensure your reservations send the packet of forms via mail or USPS that 
need to be filled out. He’ll be happy to assist in any way he can to complete your 
registration.   

 

 

October Recruitment Drive 

If you really believe…  

¶ In being a Knight because you faithful and hold dear the principles of charity, unity and 
fraternity and patriotism; or  

¶ If you currently pay dues or paid dues for years to a Council because you believe in the 
Knights of Columbus and their mission, values and activities; or 

¶ If you believe our Lord has or is calling you into service to evangelize and to be a “Fisher 
of Men” or at least point them in the direction so they can be better catechized; or 

¶ If you believe you are just called to make a difference somehow 

Then please join us after the Masses on October 7th and 8th in Dougherty Hall or St Bridget’s 
Hall to do any of the above. The Council will have information and discussion for other Catholic 
gentlemen in our parish that are prospective Knights. Haven’t been around for a while, come 
and meet with some of your Council Officers and have some refreshments. 

 

  

4th Degree 

Patriotic Degree 

of the Order 

mailto:bmoser2012@gmail.com
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Council #1445ôs Prayer for the Unborn 

Lord God, we thank you for the gift of life, and rejoice that have conquered death by your 
resurrection of Your Son. We commit never to be forgetful of the unborn, and never to stop 
defending life until our nation is one of liberty and justice for all, born and unborn. Through 
Christ our Lord. Amen!  ---- This prayer is included during the opening of each Council Meeting. 

 

Charitable and Benevolent (C & B) Tickets 

C & B Ticket Sales benefit our Council as well as the C & B Programs. Tickets are a $1 each or 
the whole book of 12 for $10. On a whole book sale, $6 goes to NYS C & B programs and $4 to 
the Council to be used for charity. If a book goes for $1 each, the Council receives $6 per book. 
The NYS C & B Programs include many good causes as follows:  

1. Catholic Education 7.  Bishops of NY Diocesan Programs 

2. Catholic High School Scholarships/ Grants 8.  Sisters of Life and Pro-Life Activities 

3. Children with Special Needs Programs 9.  Calvary Hospital 

4. St Mary’s Hospital 10.  Religious Vocations 

11.  Coats for Kids 5.  Special Olympics 

6.  Disaster Relief 12.  Food for Families 

13.  Catholic TV Broadcasts (e.g. Christmas Midnight Mass & Easter Vigil from the Vatican) 
 

The big drawing is December 2nd. Tickets will be available at the Information sessions after 
the Masses on the 7th and 8th. Otherwise, contact one of the Council Officers. Ticket Prices 
are $1/ Ticket, $5/ 6 Tickets or $10/ Book. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Annual Finger Lakes Chapter Mass for Deceased Knights 

This Annual Mass will be at Sacred Heart Cathedral in 
Rochester on October 9th at 7pm with His Excellency, 
Bishop Salvatore R Matano presiding. This is always a 
very special Mass, remembering and calling out all 
members who have died in each of the Councils 
during the last Columbian Year. Special call-outs are 
made to remember many Knights that have gone 
before us, but also went above and beyond over the 
years in building upon the Principles of Charity, 
Unity and Fraternity in developing, promoting and 
maintaining the mission and vision of Fr Michael 
McGivney in the Finger Lakes Chapter (DOR), and an 
excellent spending time with Bishop Matano. 

Color Corps are always requested for this event, and certainly offers reverence and dignity 
to our deceased members, and honors their efforts. We will car pool from St. Mary’s parking 
lot around 5:15pm that day to ensure ample opportunity for those members that will dress in 
regalia and line-up prior to Mass. All Knights and all family members of deceased Knights 
are encouraged to come. 
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Webinars and Education from Supreme  

                                    WEBINARS ON DEMAND 

 

New to the Knights of Columbus or maybe you are a veteran Knight that would like to catch up 
on information or training? Whether you want to know a few things in general to becoming a 
better officer or just a better Knight, there is plenty of opportunity to find out by going to 
Supreme’s website, www.kofc.org  or by simply clicking on some of these links below.  

Examples of webinars on demand include:  

The July 22nd webinar on Council Officer “Jump Start” training. You can still view the 
webinar on demand at your own convenience. Please click HERE to register and immediately 
view the webinar. 

The August 30th webinar on Conducting Effective Church Recruitment Drives. Please 
click HERE to register and immediately view the webinar 

Have you missed any of our previous Fraternal Leader Training Webinars? Don't worry, they 
are still available in our ON Demand Webinar Portal. Please click HERE to register for an 
archived webinar. 

Need Help? Contact Fraternal Training Support (203) 752-4270 Opt #3 or send an email 
to FraternalTraining@kofc.org 

If you have any questions, please contact Gary Nolan, Vice President for Fraternal Education, 
Training and Ceremonials, at gary.nolan@kofc.org or call 203-752-4270 and select option #3. 
 

Knights of Columbus and Hurricanes and Earthquake 

Want to donate to the relief effort, but haven’t done so yet or unsure of who to donate money? 
Online Donations: can click on this link to DONATE TODAY to help those suffering immense 
devastation. This includes providing immediate needs of food, clean water, shelter and other 
necessities.   

http://www.kofc.org/
https://event.on24.com/wcc/r/1455003/26C1B48320C6FCD31EE831CF5B6F903C?partnerref=Website
https://event.on24.com/wcc/r/1474265/A29ACDAF36E87528795BD43FF80B3063?partnerref=Website
http://portal.on24.com/view/channel/index.html?showId=1156879&showCode=knightsofcolumbus
tel:(203)%20752-4270
mailto:FraternalTraining@kofc.org
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/secure/charities/disaster-relief.html
http://portal.on24.com/view/channel/index.html?showId=1156879&showCode=knightsofcolumbus
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For Donations by Check: Make Checks Payable To: "Knights of Columbus Charities" and 
specify "United Disaster Relief" on the memo line of your check, and Send To: Knights of 
Columbus Charities, One Columbus Plaza, PO Box 1966, New Haven, CT 06509-1966 

     One hundred percent of the proceeds will go directly to relief efforts! 

Want to Get Together and Have a Game / Social Night? 

 

 

 

 

 

Several members have suggested having such an evening where members and their wives can 
just get together on occasion to play cards or other games and socialize, bring their favorite 
snack just to get together and enjoy each other’s company, maybe on a Friday or Saturday 
night. 

In a recent contact with Knights in Rochester and in Michigan, this is done monthly and stated 
members grow in Unity and Fraternity. They play everything from cards to Bible Trivial Pursuit. 
Since this is not an official event, prospective candidates and their wives or friends are invited 
as well. They say it’s a great time! 

This is certainly something to consider. Contact one of the Officers on the front page and let 
them know if you would be interested in a this. If so, we can work out some details about a date 
and location to kick this off, maybe just a few times a year to start and go from there.  

Proposed Fundraising Events 

 

 

 

 

 

Additional fundraising that the Council is looking at are:  

¶ The Concessions at Sporting Events in Rochester as a Volunteer Service Group, which 
the Council receives 6-9% of sales, plus tips; 

¶ C & B Tickets, as the Council receives $4 back on each book sold; 

¶ Beer and Wine Tasting in collaboration with another ministry; and 

¶ A Dinner Dance 

We’ll be keeping you abreast of the progress on events more frequently on email and phone 
calls since we will be moving to one meeting night per month. 

 

 

  
 

 

Council #1445 has decided to look seriously at 
having a couple of Texas Hold’em Tournaments. 
We are exploring the tournaments held by the St 
Damien of Molokai Council at St Ann’s in Rochester 
this month. Jeff Gelinas and Brian Moser are going 
to play and witness their October Tournament first 
hand. If you are interested, give them a call. 

http://divecovery.com/card-games/
https://www.dontpaniclondon.com/create-powerful-digital-content-effective-fundraising/
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Picture of Bishop Matano and Color Corps at St Maryôs September 10th  

 

 

 


